
 
 
 

 

 

PARENT 
BULLETIN 

Friday 26th January 2018 
NEXT WEEK: Week 2 Timetable 

 
 

AIR 

44,048 
EARTH 

47,821 
FIRE 

45,619 
WATER 

43,809  
 

HEADS OF SCHOOL 
 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 
It has been another busy week in the life of Crestwood.  
 
Year 11 are into their second week of GCSE mocks. We have been impressed by their responsible nature and the mature way that they are 
tackling these exams. We know their hard work will pay dividends.  
 
It seems Science was the place to be this week. There was some great experiments being undertaken across both campuses. Year 7 
students were investigating how to survive on a desert island by purifying water! In other classes, year 7 tried not to be squeamish as 
students were learning how we see the world and how the eye has evolved to allow light rays to enter and focus on the back of the eye-a 
part called the retina. This information is transmitted to the brain. Students got to be hands on by dissecting an eye! Year 8 were learning 
about DNA and genes by extracting DNA from kiwi fruit. Whilst Year 9 students were investigating the differences between elements, 
mixtures and compounds in chemistry by oxidising magnesium in their science lesson today 
 
A number of Year 8 students also got to visit University of Southampton, through the Learn with US project. Here students learnt about a 
day in the life of 3 different researchers at the University. They had workshops on how a researcher from the History faculty goes about 
investigating a theory and researching various archives to provide their hypothesis. He is currently looking at globalisation in Africa dating 
back to the slave trade.There was an amazing talk by a professor about acoustic sound, and how he is using sound waves to calculate how 
much pollution fish in the North Sea face. Finally, there was a geophysicist who is researching the Northern Lights and how they were 
formed. All researchers were blown away by our students challenging questions and their impeccable behaviour 
 
With the terrible weather we faced this week, we saw a number of after school clubs cancelled. However, rehearsals for Annie carried on. 
Having stopping to watch them rehearse, it gives us goosebumps on how good the show will be. The cast are really getting to grips with 
their lines and the musical numbers. The production is on between 7th and 10th March, a date for everyone’s diary.  Tickets are now on 
sale, book some now to avoid disappointment. 
 
Reminder: At the request of the shop-owners in the Boyatt Wood Shopping area, could we please ask that parents/carers are courteous 
when parking there to drop off and pick up their children from school.  Please try to use spaces that do not impact other users, e.g. not in 
front of the surgery, pharmacy or in the residential area to the side of the pharmacy.  Thank you for your cooperation. 

 
We hope you have a restful and enjoyable weekend. 
 
Best wishes 
 

 
Tim Nash                                                    ​Steve Gibbs  
Head of School - Cherbourg Campus        ​Head of School - Shakespeare Campus 
tim.nash@crestwood.hants.sch.uk​            ​steve.gibbs@crestwood.hants.sch.uk 
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